Project Summary

Redesigning high DWF rate courses in Mathematics and Chemistry to help increase student success and to help close
the achievement gap.

Lower division courses with high DWF rates in Mathematics, pre-calculus (MATH 105) and calculus I (MATH 150),
and Chemistry, general chemistry 1 (CHEM 121), are being redesigned by faculty to increase student learning and
success. Faculty leads in each of these programs are coordinating with other faculty teaching these courses to
implement these changing in the 2019-2020 academic year. Both course redesign efforts intend to reduce achievement



revision and revision assessment. Most importantly, the LC will establish clear and literature-based goals for
improvement of student DFW rates and achievement gaps, which remain unarticulated on this campus and systemwide.

The LC will create a set of interventions aimed at improving engagement and outcomes of in general chemistry, with
special emphasis on supporting underserved student populations. Possible outcomes range from: correcting
instructional practices that can perpetuate bias; to flipped classrooms; to active learning modules; to classroom-based
supplemental instruction; to re-evaluation of the overall set of subject elements. The LC’s interventions and
assessment tools will be implemented in general chemistry sections. The interventions and outcomes will then be
reported locally, but also at national chemistry pedagogy conferences such as the



